
June 2018

Dear Praying Friends,
Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support. As mentioned in my last letter, I have some 
computer and networking projects I’m working on in the office. Thankfully, God has helped me complete 
one of them. I attribute that to your prayers and help from good friends. Even though some of these 
projects seem to be outside my abilities, I am encouraged by the completion of this one.

Local Ministry
During the last three months I have preached more than usual in churches in our area. I was thankful for 
each opportunity. This included a couple of services in a deaf church and being a “warm up” speaker for a 
church heading into their missions conference. I also helped with some interpreting during revival 
services where my friend Ronnie Rice was preaching.

50th Anniversary
April marked my parent’s 50th wedding anniversary. My two brothers and their
families were able to join Stephanie and me as we celebrated Mom and Dad’s
50 years together. I don’t say it often enough, but I am thankful for the good
parents God has given and the example in marriage they have been for our
family.

Non-Local Ministry
My best friend during my high school years was my youth pastor, Phillip Winn.
He later pastored in Arkansas, Oklahoma and Texas while I have ministered in
several places. We’ve not lived close to one another, but we stayed in touch for
the 30 years we’ve been apart. Bro. Winn passed away in July. The church he
was pastoring in Abilene graciously invited me to spend Memorial Day weekend with them for the purpose
of honoring Mrs. Winn as she is preparing to move away and minister to her aging parents.

While I was in West Texas I got a chance to preach at our sending church and visit friends and family.

I will be headed back to the Bill Rice Ranch this summer. I am honored to work alongside Ronnie Rice, 
Allen Snare and all the staff at the Ranch for 4 weeks of camp. It is a wonderful evangelistic opportunity. 
There are Deaf who will be at the Ranch this summer who will understand the Gospel for the first time. 
Please pray for the four deaf weeks starting June 11.

BIO Office
Along with being at camp this summer, we are gearing up for our annual Training School with our 
missionaries. We have three families who will be with us this year. One works with the Deaf in South 
Africa. One family has worked with the Deaf (in Peru) and desires to get a new ministry started with the 
Deaf in Italy. The third family is headed to Haiti as hearing missionaries. After training school we trust 
they will go to the field with a desire to equip people in their church to carry the Gospel to the Deaf around
them.

Thank you again for your prayers for our ministry.

David and Stephanie Peach
Missionaries to the Deaf
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